STOKE-ON-TRENT AND STAFFORDSHIRE

LOCAL ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIP

Note of a Shadow Board Meeting

13th December 2010, County Buildings, Stafford

Present

Jim Rickard 


(formerly Michelin - Chair)

Steve Burgin


(Alstom)

Ken Stepney 


(JCB)

Tom Fanning 


(MEL)

Ian Dudson


(Dudson)
Mark Kerrigan 

(Alton Towers)

Mohammed Pervez 

(Stoke on Trent – Leader)

John Van de Laarschot
(Stoke on Trent – Chief Executive)

Simon Tagg 


(Newcastle – Leader)

Brian Edwards 

(South Staffs – Leader)

Philip Atkins 


(Staffs CC – Leader)

Nick Bell 


(Staffs CC – Chief Executive)

Observers

Steve Wyn Williams 

(Staffs University)

Simon Morris 


(Keele University)

Steve Willis 


(Stafford College)

Secretariat
Andrew Briggs

(Stoke on Trent CC)

Bryan Carnes 


(NSCCI)

Steve Burrows 

(SCC)

Peter Davenport 

(SCC)
Other Attendees
Cllr Mike Lawrence, Helen Riley, Steve Sankey

Chairman’s Update
Papers are available from the CLG and BiS seminars on request.
Approaches have been made to secure more detail on AWM’s assets in the area.  Some data on property has been received.  

Need to establish an independent “presence” to differentiate the LEP. 

Action - PD approaching AWM for further data.  This should be available in the New Year.
Reports back from working groups
Vision and Branding

Name to remain Stoke-on-Trent and Staffordshire.  May need to be reviewed when the partnership has developed further.

Focus of the partnership confirmed as being on supporting enterprise and being business led.  Independence to be clear in correspondence etc.

Vision Statement
Creating the optimum economic conditions for businesses to start up, invest, thrive and grow in Stoke-on-Trent and Staffordshire. 

Mission Statement 
The LEP’s task is to create the most favourable conditions for businesses to thrive and grow in Stoke-on-Trent and Staffordshire. We will do this by ensuring private, public and voluntary sector priorities and resources are aligned to build on the area’s reputation and assets as an attractive place to invest, work, visit, study and live.

Actions

1. Website and communications to be updated. 
2. Communications to emphasise the independent business led nature of the LEP  -    http://www.stokestaffslep.org.uk/    A discrete email is being set up. 
Governance
It was agreed that there should be a Vice Chairman.  Nominations to be considered at the next meeting.

It was agreed that the Board should not be increased in size but that as vacancies arose the opportunity should be taken to invite representation to increase the diversity of the members interests particularly linked to future priorities.

Sub Groups should be established as required.  It was agreed that the Destination Management & Marketing, and an amended Skills and Enterprise group be formed.  Task and finish groups to be established to look at Broadband and Low Carbon.  Other groups to have their roles defined and could potentially be based on thematic priorities.

It was agreed that there needed to be regular engagement with all neighbours.

Other aspects need to be resolved at the next meeting.  

Actions

1. Nominations for Vice Chairman sought 
2. Cross Boundary meeting to be arranged in the New Year with all neighbours 
Regional Growth Fund  (Confidential)
The report and papers were discussed and a series of actions agreed to strengthen the cases for funding in the LEP area. 
Next Generation Broadband
Steve Sankey introduced the paper and potential opportunities

Actions

1. Group to be established (meeting has now been arranged on the 5 January).  

2. Bidding expertise to be identified 
Regional Growth Fund Support
The proposals in the report were supported

Action – PD to arrange to communicate views to proposers

Stafford Western Access Improvements
Letter of support to be sent.  
Engagement Event
It was agreed that the event’s focus should be on securing business engagement and providing an opportunity for feedback.  As such presentations should mainly come from the private sector and public sector presentations should be limited.

Actions

1. Ministerial attendance to continue to be sought – PA/SBurgin 
2. Programme to be reviewed to reflect the Board’s ambitions for the event 
3. NB volunteered the SCC Communication Team’s assistance in shaping and marketing the event 
Any Other Business
Minutes – These should be generally available with confidential items only covered in those circulated to the Board and identified as such.
Press – It was agreed that the LEP should wherever possible take a proactive approach to engaging the press.
Meeting Venue – It was suggested that the meeting venue ideally needed to be on business premises.  – This is being investigated
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